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Message from the Principal 
 

As Christmas approaches it is often a time to reflect on 

the year.  Over this year many in our community have 

faced difficult times as we are still adjusting back to life 

after the pandemic. The resilience shown by our staff 

and students has been a real credit to them.  They 

have carried on, often despite difficult personal             

circumstances—and for this they need to be                 

commended. 

 

In spite of the difficulties faced, over the year we have 

been delighted to see a number of achievements here: 

Mrs Walker winning the BBC Make a Difference Award; 

we retained the SEND Inclusion Award; Ms Bagley 

reach the final of the Pearson National Teaching 

Awards; we gained a quality award for  our PE and 

Sports programme; received the Gold Careers Award;  

and were shortlisted in the national 2022 Education 

Business Awards.  None of this would have been               

possible without the dedicated support of staff and of 

you as parents/carers.  All of this was then followed by 

an amazing school show “The Wizard of Oz”; our first 

show in 3 years which celebrated the talent that we 

have within the college.  An event like that reminds us 

why we work in education—and what a privilege it can 

be. 

 
We hope you have a lovely, peaceful Christmas break 
and we look forward to welcoming students back on                      
Wednesday 4th January at 9 am. 
 
Mrs Brown, Principal 

The awards keep on coming here at 
New College Leicester 
Congratulations to Bernie Walker for her win at 
BBC Radio Leicester's Make a Difference 
Awards, bringing home the trophy in the           
category 'Key Worker'.  

Nominated by colleagues, students and                
parents/carers, the recognition comes as a 
result of Bernie’s tireless work during the     
pandemic. Providing support to students and 

their families during challenging times, Bernie went above and beyond 
her call of duty to help others. 

Keen to ensure students did not miss out on their education during 
lockdown, Bernie – an unsung hero of the education sector – took to 
the road to deliver work packs to those who needed them, at the 
same time as providing a friendly face to the school’s families that 
were stuck in isolation. 

But missed education was not the only fire she was fighting; 55% of 
our students are entitled to free school meals, so when the                     
Government were unable to fulfil their free school meal voucher 
scheme, there was great concern for the families that relied on this 
support. Taking it upon herself to lessen the burden, Bernie              
developed a local voucher scheme which ensured that New College 
families could access nutritional food while the school was closed. 

Speaking on the accolade, Mrs Jane Brown, Principal at New College, 
said: “Bernie is already a local hero in that she lives locally and is    
extremely community minded. Always putting other people first,     
Bernie has New College Leicester and New Parks running through her 
veins. 

“During the pandemic, she was a constant force for good and                      
consistently went out of her way to help. No matter what she was 
asked to do, or took it upon herself to do, she always did it with a 
smile on her face – because the children come first.” 

Bernie Walker said: “I feel truly honoured to have won this award. My 
only aim is to help people within the New College community, and 
being thanked in this way is something I will remember forever. Thank 
you to everybody who took the time to nominate me and to those 
who make the work I do even more enjoyable.” 



Recognised, with distinction! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are delighted to have been recognised, with distinction, for the quality 
of our PE and Sports programme.  
 
The Association for Physical Education (AfPE) awarded the new accolade in 
recognition of our commitment to student’ health and wellbeing, excellent 
teaching and the provision of first-rate facilities. 

The AfPE Quality Mark is highly regarded and recognises the crucial role 
that Physical Education, School Sport and Physical Activity (PESSPA) plays 
in the lives of children, as well as how it impacts on whole school                   
improvement. 

Assessed by a panel of former teachers and experts in the teaching of 
PE following an extensive self-review and evaluation process, our school 
has been praised for the quality of teaching, curriculum provision,                   
leadership and management. Specifically, the validator highlighted                  
excellent planning by all teaching staff, a good understanding of what 
should be taught, a varied and balanced curriculum and high-quality PE 
facilities. 

Our Principal, Mrs Jane Brown, said: “We believe that physical activity is                 
essential if children are to do well in school. And New College takes a 
‘whole person’ approach to education. We value creative subjects, sports 
and PE highly as they help our students to flourish in other subjects, and as 
people. 

The AfPE Quality Mark Award will help to raise the profile of our school – 
both locally and nationally – and further promotes the importance of PE as 
a subject. Providing a platform for sharing success, the recognition         
identifies where we are now in terms of PESSPA achievement, and direc-
tion for the future. 

Jane adds: “We are absolutely delighted to have secured this accreditation.   
It is an amazing achievement for everybody involved and truly a team 
effort.  It is a testament to the hard work and determination that the New 
College team deliver daily, and I couldn’t be prouder.” 

 

 

2023 Dates for your diary 

• Wednesday 4th Jan 

Term starts  

• Thursday 5th Jan 

Live tour of New College Leicester 

• Monday 9th — Friday 13th Jan 

Yr9 core exams 

• Thursday 12th Jan 

Yr11 and P16 Parents Evening  

• Friday 13th Jan 

Yr10 History operating theatre trip 

• Wednesday 25th Jan 

Yr11 History Hitler on Trial trip  

• Thursday 26th Jan 

 Yr9 Parents and Options Evening  

• Friday 27th Jan 

Yr9 Imperial War Museum trip 

• Monday 30th Jan 

Yr11 BTEC Health & Social Care exam 

• Monday 31st Jan 

Yr11 BTEC Enterprise exam 

• Thursday 2nd Feb 

Live tour of New College Leicester  

• Monday 6th — Friday 17th Feb 

Yr10 mock exams 

• Friday 17th Feb 

 End of Term 

• Monday 20th — Friday 24th Feb 

 Half Term 

• Monday 27th Feb 

 Term Starts 

• Thursday 2nd Mar 

Live tour of New College Leicester 

World Book Day 

• Thursday 9th Mar 

Yr8 Parents Evening 

• Friday 10th Mar 

Yr7 Hampton Court Palace trip 

• Thursday 23rd Mar 

Yr7 Parents Evening 

• Wednesday 29th Mar 

E-safety information evening  

• Friday 31st Mar 

End of Term 

https://www.afpe.org.uk/physical-education/afpe-quality-mark-for-pe-a-sport/


Quality Careers at New College Leicester 
 

We are proud to have retained the Quality in Careers Standard 
Gold award, recognising the quality and breadth of our careers  
provision. 

The Quality in Careers Standard is the national quality award for 
careers education, information, advice and guidance (CEIAG) in  
secondary schools, colleges and work-based learning. Accessible in 
England, Northern Ireland, the Isle of Man and the Channel         
Islands, the standard is fully aligned with the Gatsby Benchmarks 
for Good Career Guidance. 

 

Following an in-depth external assessment, New College Leicester 
was praised for its use of CEIAG, which underpins the whole school 
ethos and, as acknowledged by the assessor, raises “student               
aspiration through activities which develop ambition,                            
self-confidence, communication and employability skills.” 

The assessment included a review of New College Leicester’s             
evidence portfolio, turning the spotlight on four key areas: 

1. Management – the effectiveness of systems for planning, managing and implementing CEIAG 

2. Information – the accessibility, relevance, importance and effectiveness of information 

3. Advice and Guidance – the effectiveness of an integrated programme of advice, guidance and support 

4. Career Learning – how effectively the curriculum supports the development of learners’ knowledge, skills,          
 understanding and attitudes 
 
A fifth component, Learning Outcomes, is also assessed in person via the learners. 

Valid for two years, the award is highly regarded – and the latest Department for Education’s (DfE) statutory   
guidance to colleges builds heavily upon the 8 Gatsby Benchmarks for “Good Careers Guidance”, strongly                  
recommending that all secondary schools work towards and achieve the national Quality in Careers Standard. 

Speaking on the success, our Principal, Mrs Jane Brown, said: “We are          
delighted that our Career Mark assessment has successfully passed the       
verification process again and it’s a credit to our entre team to have             
consistently achieved the high standard demanded by the award. 

“Our Careers and Employability Strategy provides a strategic framework and 
direction that recognises the challenges of New College Leicester’s location 
and associated deprivation indicators, with a commitment to breaking the             
cycle of disadvantage and improving social mobility, which is a key part of the 
school’s masterplan. 

And success, in this instance, can be measured by the size of our sixth form. 
Once large, we now have just a few sixth form students – this is because our 
students, as a result of the programme, now have the confidence and                    
self-belief to travel into the city centre and further afield; with 87% of          
students going into other city based Further Education or sixth form college                             
establishments. Another success indicator is the low number of those                   
students not in employment, education or training. 

Congratulations to everybody involved.” 

 



A grand day out ...at the             
theatre! 
 

Earlier this year, sixteen of our students made 
their way to Leicester’s Curve Theatre to see The 
Four Seasons by James Wilton Dance Company. 

Complimenting our commitment to a broad and                 
balanced curriculum – and further developing our       
students’ cultural capital – this was a real              
opportunity for students to experience a live 
dance performance in a world-class theatre. 

Shannon Coote and Billy Keen from Moving             
Together Dance (MTD) joined us on the trip, in 
support of the children who attended the theatre 
as part of their Arts Award Bronze (AAB), which is 
part of their after-school commitments. 

This after school club, which is a fully-funded programme, supports our students' involvement in dance activities, 
enabling them to achieve their AAB qualification. 

 

The students had a great evening out, and hope to return to Leicester’s Curve theatre again soon. Here’s a           
selection of their comments: 

“I loved the whole show … it was amazing, and I’d love to dance like that.” 
Ash, Year 7 
  
“I enjoyed the actual dance because it isn’t a style I usually watch, and it was interesting.” 
Megan, Year 7 
  
“I enjoyed everything about this trip.” 
Liam, Year 7 

Centre stage with Othello! 
In October, our year 9, 10 and 11 drama students             
visited Leicester’s Curve Theatre to watch Frantic             
Assembly’s Othello.  
 

The trip was planned in support of a physical               
theatre study that all year 9 drama students will 
participate in next spring, with a focus on the play 
Othello. 
 

Applying physical and vocal skills, the students will 
be asked to portray an extract from the play 
through the style of physical theatre. 
 

The aim of the study is to understand the style of             
physical theatre; appreciate beauty and                    
excellence; and to be respectful to others. 
 

The children thoroughly enjoyed their trip and                      
described their experience as “amazing”, 
“captivating” and “awesome”. 

https://www.curveonline.co.uk/
https://www.movingtogether.co.uk/
https://www.curveonline.co.uk/
https://www.franticassembly.co.uk/
https://www.franticassembly.co.uk/


We're coming for you, Cornwall! 
Just before the summer with help from Adaptable Travel, our            
students hit the road with Cornwall in their sights. 

The trip saw them visit Tewkesbury Abbey and the Eden Project, 
with some fascinating links to history and incredible coastal                 
Geography thrown in for good measure. They even got the chance 
to dip their toes in the sea! 
 
Staying for two nights in Padstow Bay at the Treyarnon YHA, the 
trip encouraged: 

1. A better understanding of coastal processes 

2. Knowledge around the importance of our biosphere, exploring 

 a variety of biomes 

3. Development of team work and communication skills 

The Eden Project 
During their visit to the Eden Project, our               
students completed two educational workshops: 
‘Biodiversity Bees and Me’ and ‘ E-den-storm 
Patrol’. 

These workshops promoted teamwork,                         
problem-solving and communication – three  
important skills that will benefit them through-
out their education, personal, and eventually, 
professional lives. 

They also incorporated the 4 R’s: Respect,               
Responsibility, Resilience and Resourcefulness – 
the values that we, as a school, hold most dear. 

 
The students thoroughly enjoyed their staycation, and wished they could have stayed longer. Here’s a selection of their            
comments: 

“We have enjoyed this trip because we got to spend time with 
are friends …and got McDonald's! We found walking through 
the biomes at the Eden Project cool. Our favourite moment 
was playing on the beach. We learnt to be more independent 
and social, and we made friends in year 8.” 
  
“I really enjoyed myself on this trip because we got to go on 
the beach and the hostel was an amazing place. I would                       
recommend this to other year 8/9s as it is a great experience to 
learn about the importance of the environment. My best      
moment was that I spoke to people I wouldn’t normally speak 
to. I have made some new friends and I have bonded with new            
people. I learned that we should protect plants and wildlife 
more as we don’t realise how important they are.” 

  
“I did enjoy the trip as it gave me more knowledge on my favourite subject, and I got to see differential erosion in person!” 
  
“I would most definitely suggest this to the next year 8 and 9's. I would come again if I could, to be honest.” 
  
“I learnt that it takes 2 million rose petals to make 1litre of rose oil!” 
  
Ms Smith, Head of Department, has expressed her thanks to Adaptable Travel for supporting with the organisation of the trip, 
and to the Eden Project for its hospitality! 



Order! Aspire Students 
Visit Parliament 
 
On Friday 7th October, our Year 9                  
students took a trip to London for a 
tour of parliament and to take part in 
a workshop on laws and debating. 
 
Organised in conjunction 
with Parliament Education Service, 30 
students were given the                          
opportunity to learn more about how 
parliament works and how laws are 
made. 
 
The trip was designed to inspire                
students to raise their aspirations and 
as a reward for completing their               
masterclasses last year as part of the 
Aspire Programme. The children      
thoroughly enjoyed the trip, and 

some of their comments can be seen below: 
 
“I really liked seeing where laws are made and how the monarchy and parliament work together.” 

"It was really interested to learn about laws and debating." 

"I liked learning and seeing how the houses of lords and commons worked." 

"I learnt a lot of information and the process about law making." 

"This was my best trip experience ever!" 

"I felt very privileged to go there when not many people get a chance to see behind the scenes at parliament." 

https://learning.parliament.uk/en/


Mathematics Matters! 

We have had a particular focus on maths over recent years, because maths really does matter at New College 

Leicester. Our Head of Mathematics, Mr Michael Anyon, explains why being numerate and comfortable with 

Mathematics is important for any role in society.  

Mathematics plays a significant role in 
the society we live in and is an                   
important tool for addressing many 
challenges across a variety of careers. 
The acquisition of basic skills of                   
Mathematics is vital for the life                       
opportunities and achievements of our 
students. 
 
We recognise that being literate and 
numerate is important for any role in 
society, and we aim to develop key life 
skills, encouraging students to be                   
reflective, critical thinkers with an ‘I 
can’ mentality. 
 
We believe that every child can 
achieve in Mathematics, and we have                  
developed a curriculum that allows 
them to do this. 
 
A recent review of the faculty observed 
an “extensive investment in                          
manipulatives [which] help students 
visualise ‘real’ Mathematics”, noting 
that “there has also been an                            
investment in Continuous Professional 
Development (CPD) for staff and the 
results of this strategy have been                
significant.” 

 
The Mathematics Faculty has seen year-on-year improvement, and we regularly review and refine the curriculum, 
keeping up to date with relevant pedagogies, sharing best practice and improving outcomes for students. 
 
Through a well-structured and carefully sequenced curriculum, students develop their conceptual understanding 
of Mathematics by modelling situations using concrete materials and relating them to pictorial and abstract                    
representations. Over time, students are able to translate meaning across the different types of representation, as 
they develop their ability to reason and solve problems and their fluency improves.  
 
To cite a couple of examples, the faculty review commented on an "extensive use of manipulatives which helped 
students understand algebra" and that "concrete materials were used to construct improper fractions, visually 
enabling students to gain a fluent understanding." 
 

Regular ongoing formative assessments ensure that students progress at an appropriate pace, constantly building 

on prior learning. Since mathematical knowledge is hierarchical, a good attendance is paramount to success 

and students who demonstrate this commitment to their learning make good progress. Where attendance is good, 

outcomes for students are also good, even exceeding national headline figures.  



Duke of Edinburgh Success for 

Year 11s 
In September, eight of our year 11 students                 
embarked on a two-day expedition for their bronze 
Duke of Edinburgh (DofE) award. 

Led by New College Leicester’s DofE Manager, Mr                       
Hepworth-Adcock and DofE Leader, Miss Wain, the 
team had to plan their own countryside expedition 
and show that they can navigate their way using 
nothing but a map and compass – all whilst carrying 
heavy camping equipment and supplies.   

The team spent two days hiking around              
Leicestershire – proving they can navigate successfully – and spent one-night camping at Beaumanor Hall. 

As part of the expedition, the students needed to demonstrate basic campcraft skills such as pitching a tent and 
cooking a meal on a Trangia stove, and developed some important life skills along the way including orienteering, 
communication, resilience, teamwork and volunteering. They will use these skills later in life through their future 
studies and work. 

Having successfully navigated their way through Leicestershire’s countryside, the group completed their                       
expedition and will be rewarded with a bronze DofE award. 

By taking part and successfully completing the challenge, the students have also enhanced their CVs and                      
improved their future employment opportunities. 

 



New College says ‘NO’ to 

Bullying! 

In October we welcomed 15 year old Belle 
Kumble-Rose into New College Leicester to 
share her experiences of bullying and                 
cyberbullying, and speak to our students 
about how these two things impacted her 
mental health. 

The purpose of Belle’s visit was to promote 
positive mental health strategies, to ensure 
that our students are equipped with the right 
knowledge and skills to prevent and/or deal 
with bullying of any kind. 

Belle, who has been a victim of bullying in the 
past, performed some of her music, told her story and shared advice with our students. She also offered guidance 
on how to maintain high levels of personal safety. 

Organised by our Head of Health and Wellbeing, Mrs Samantha Kopicki, with the help of The Prime Agency, the                
learning outcomes for our students were a) to recall the different types of bullying, b) to describe ways of staying 
safe online and c) to explain strategies for promoting positive mental health. 

Our students thoroughly enjoyed the session – here’s a selection of their comments: 

“She was amazing!” 

“She’s got an incredible voice!” 

“I am so inspired by her!” 

Belle has a large social media following and can be found on Instagram, TikTok and Twitter – 
@bellekumblerose. The session was organised in conjunction with The Prime Agency who can also be found on 
Twitter (@theprimeagency), Instagram (@theprimeagency) and Facebook - www.facebook.com/
theprimeagencyofficial. 

 

 

https://www.theprimeagency.com/
http://www.facebook.com/theprimeagencyofficial
http://www.facebook.com/theprimeagencyofficial


NATO event at New College Leicester 
On Tuesday 25th October, Year 10 had an interesting morning taking 
part in on a NATO simulation game. We invited Connie and Oliver from 
‘Shout Out UK’ to help the year group become more knowledgeable 
about NATO and its relationship with the UK. 

Shout Out UK empowers teachers and schools to deliver Political and 
Media Literacy education via workshops. Its aim is to encourage more 
students to become interested in politics and world issues. We thought 
hosting a workshop would be the perfect way to get the children                
involved in something fun and excited over a topic that can often be 
seen as a little colourless.  

The students were given a 
country and carried out                   
research of their allocated 
country’s resources and                   
political positions, giving them 
a chance work as a team and 
come together to discuss and 
agree different responses. 

This was a perfect opportunity for our year 10s to get more insight into 
what their exam paper later this year will consist of, increasing their            
analytical skills and understanding of decision-making process. 

We are proud to say our children got the most out of it after reading 
back the feedback comments: 

“The idea of discussing NATO was itself amazing, while I learnt a lot 
about the countries and their economy and military power.” 

“Helped us to get a bigger perspective of the world.” 

“I really enjoyed this session because now I understand how hard it really is for NATO and other organisations to 
decide on one decision.” 



Engaged and Inquisitive Year 7 Students 

Step Back In Time! 

The City of Leicester is steeped in history and a recent walking tour by 

year 7 students provided the opportunity to enrich and enhance their 

understanding of the city’s historical significance. After the restrictions 

of Covid, it was great to be out and about providing first-hand             

experience of the history that surrounds us. 

We’re fortunate in Leicester in having so much evidence of this        
available on the streets we use every day and in our wonderful          
museums. The tour covered centuries of history and featured key sites 
such as Newarke Gateway, Jewry Wall, St. Nicholas Church, Leicester 
Castle, St. Mary’s de Castro Church, Turret Gateway and Trinity          
Hospital. One of the 54 students taking part in the experience           
commented: 

 

“It was educational yet fun! My favourite part of the day was 
the walking tour around Leicester.” 

The positive attitude of the students impressed history       
teacher, Miss Lehane, who noted: 

“The students were fully engaged and inquisitive, asking       
further questions to discover more about Leicester’s history, 
particularly during the walking tour.” 

The immersive learning experience continued with a visit to        
Newarke Houses Museum which incorporates the museum of 
the Royal Leicestershire Regiment along with a range 
of exhibits illustrating post-medieval and contemporary     
Leicester. The military displays cover artefacts depicting life on 
the front-line and at the home front during both world wars. 
The displays feature a model trench and a Morrison Shelter 
which was a star attraction for one of the students who said: 

“I love learning about World War One, so I really enjoyed    
learning about life in the trenches and the local                          
connections to the war.” 

Miss Lehane summed up the successful day saying, 

“The students were excellent and represented the 
school brilliantly which was recognised by all the      
teachers and museum staff. Thank-you to our year 7      
students for helping to make our day of historical        
discovery so successful. Nothing beats first-hand         
experience like this!” 



A Once in a Lifetime Experience for NCL’s Young Footballers 
New College Leicester students were               
given a rare opportunity to tour Leicester 
City Football Club’s state of the art Sports 
Turf Academy, followed by watching both 
the goal keepers’ training session and the 
outfield players training session. Opened 
in 2020, the Academy, located north of 
the city at Seagrave boasts the highest 
specification facility in Europe and                
needless to say, made a huge impression 
on our students. 

Organised with the aim of raising the       
students’ awareness of careers available 
in the sport and to give them the                  
privileged access to the extensive                   
facilities at the ground, the encounter 

with various players and seeing training in action were added bonuses. 

On arrival at the training ground, the students received a warm welcome from Youri Tielemans, Leicester’s              
midfielder and Belgium national team member and defender Timothy Castagne who also plays for Belgium. This                 
reception alone was exciting enough but the tour of the outstanding training facilities at the ground had                    
everyone buzzing with excitement. 

Highlights of the tour included the customised gym and hydrotherapy facilities, including the pool and changing 
facilities and the Vichai Srivaddhanaprabha building which is the site’s primary training, medical, and                       
administrative hub for the First Team and Academy. The students were able to view the various training pitches 
where they were able to see some of the academy players in action. 

The opportunity to see the training session of the first team goalies was another plus, made extra special 
when first team goalkeeper Danny Ward popped across for a chat. More rubbing shoulders with the great and 
the good of LCFC came when manager, Brendan Rodgers, kindly came over to shake hands with the students. 

The outfield training session which was taking place gave the students chance to watch England stars James  
Maddison and Harvey Barnes in action. More star players were encountered when our students watched the 
players’ recovery sessions and it was great for our students to be able to have a chat with them. 

The visit to LCFC’s Academy actually rendered some of our students momentarily speechless when they met the 
players. It was a visit full of varied interest, described by one student as a ‘once in a lifetime experience.’ It was 
certainly a visit they’ll never forget! 

Thanks to all at LCFC for making this experience possible and the warmth of the welcome we received.. 

 



Inspire Together – KS4 Girls’ Football Tournament 

Our intrepid KS4 girls’ football team recently took 
part in a football tournament held at the Goals 
Football  Centre. Organised by the Schools Sports 
Partnership, the event was held to provide students 
with the opportunity to play against those from oth-
er schools in the area. 

Their sterling efforts and positive attitude resulted 
in a 1-0 win against Sir Jonathan North, and a 2 -1 
win against Orchard Mead Academy but we could 
not overcome a talented team from RusheyMead 
and lost 2- 0. 

Above all, the students were thrilled to take part in 
the event and are keen to play more games. Given 
their enthusiasm, we have since arranged more 
friendly fixtures. 

Congratulations to our KS4 football squad on their achievement. 

Year 7 Netball Tournament 

 

Great teamwork, good skills and a positive 
mindset were key ingredients of the year 
7s’ success at the recent inter school girls’               
netball tournament held at Soar Valley.  
 
The New College Leicester team faced stiff 
competition from 4 other schools but their 
great passing down the court and                      
impressive shooting resulted in the year 7s 
winning 3 out of their 4 matches.                     
Congratulations to all the team on their  
success and for being such great                               
ambassadors for our school. 

The event was held as part of                             
Leicestershire’s Inspire Together sports             

programme which has the core mission of providing health, well-being, and physical activity opportunities to                 
inspire the young people of Leicester and give them the knowledge they need to lead a healthier, happier future. 
Part of the programme includes raising the profile of competitive school sport and the participation of young               
people in a range of events. The initiative is certainly making an impact on NCL students, with one of the team 
commenting: 

“I really enjoyed having this opportunity. My favourite part of netball is how our team gets on and how supportive 
they are when we score.” 
 
A great reminder that participation in sport provides a wonderful opportunity for building friendships. We look 
forward to taking part in more Inspire Together events and thank the Inspire leaders for arranging these                     
opportunities. 



New College Welcomes Daniel 

James 

Post 16 students and those in years 10 and 11 recently 

enjoyed an inspirational visit from life coach, Daniel 

James.  

Daniel shared his key life experiences using different               
analogies to raise the hopes and aspirations of our                     
students. He used his talk as a vehicle to promote the                
importance of positive mental health and the         
strategies which can be used to raise self-esteem and 
self-belief. 

Daniel’s life has had its challenges, one of which was                  
overcoming dyslexia to obtain a university degree, and 
he’s made a few wrong decisions. He talked about 
how he had turned his life around by taking              
responsibility for his actions, working hard and        
developing a positive attitude. 

The students found Daniel’s talk inspiring with some             
students commenting that they wanted to do the same as he had done with their lives or something similar.      
Others felt that they still had time to make better decisions for their future. Certainly, all the students were 
prompted to evaluate their life choices and to consider how they might impact on their future lives. 

Thank you to Daniel for generously giving his time to visit us and leaving our students with plenty of food for 

thought! 

Year 10 Sports Leaders in Action 
Our year 10 NCLPE Leaders were keen to put on a well organised event for               
youngsters from four Leicestershire primary schools taking part in the West Leicester 
New Age Kurling competition. Without the support from Young Leaders, Inspire           
Together, the overall organisers of the event, would not be able to provide such a 
broad  spectrum of sporting opportunities.  
 
New Age Kurling is a fully inclusive exciting target game with teams playing tactically 
to position with the stones. Similar to the sport of 
curling seen at the Olympic games, this version has 
been adapted so it can be played on the gym floor. 
Kurling is proving a popular addition to primary 
school sport, with the students certainly showing an 

appetite for playing the game. 

The NCLPE leaders prepared the court and welcomed their teams, organising 
where they would be seated. Then there were rules to be explained and scores to 
be kept. Pupils from Beaumont Lodge Primary School, Forest Lodge                    
Academy, Hazel Community Primary School and Avenue Primary School did their 
schools proud, focusing on the game and trying really hard. Our NCLPE Leaders    
reported they were a pleasure to work with! Hazel School were the winners of the 
group and went through to the finals. 

This was a great opportunity for our Sports leaders who thoroughly enjoyed the event and were pleased that they 
had the skills and the confidence to lead the activities. The experience will greatly benefit their BTEC Sport course. 



Meet our Safeguarding Team here at New College Leicester! 

At New College Leicester, the safety of our students at all times is of paramount importance to us. Every student 

at New College Leicester has been given a “How to stay safe” card. The card has been designed so that students 

can keep it with them at all times for their reference. This card has important information on it as to how                 

students can stay safe in college, at home, in the community, on-line and near water, fire, roads and railways. If 

your child needs a replacement copy of the “How to stay safe” card please do not hesitate to contact your child’s 

Form Tutor. To contact any member of the safeguarding team please contact the college on 0116 231 8500. 

 

 

 

Mr M Pereira 

Designated Member of Staff 

(DSM) 

Mrs E Rudge-Tezcan 

Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) 

Mrs B Walker 

Designated Member of Staff 

(DSM) 

Ms J Amani 

Designated Member of Staff 

(DSM) 

Mrs L Dawson 

Safeguarding Administrator 



Medical updates  

Does your child have a medical condition that we 

are not aware of, or do they no longer suffer with 

a condition that we currently have on our                   

system?  If you answer yes to these questions 

please contact us so we can update our records. 

Uniform 

At New College Leicester we have high uniforms expectations. We   

expect all our students to come to school in the correct uniform every 

day. As a  reminder of our uniform expectations please refer to our 

website   

www.newcollege.leicester.sch.uk 

Scooters/Bikes 

Students who come to school on bikes or non-electric 

scooters should be parking them in the student bike 

shelters  located inside the student entrance and NOT at 

the main reception bike shelter. Please be aware that all 

students MUST lock these up in the shelter as the               

students are responsible for their own property and 

leave them in the shelter at their own risk. 

Please note  electric scooters are not permitted to be 

brought to school as the law states that electric scooters 

are  illegal to use on public roads, pavements, in cycle 

lanes and in pedestrian-only areas! 

Keep following us on Social                

Media! 

To keep up to date with everything we do 

here, you can not only visit our website 

www.newcollege.leicester.sch.uk, but you 

can follow us on twitter @NewCollegeLeics, 

on Facebook @newcollegeleics and on          

Instagram @newcollegeleics  

From everyone at New College Leicester, we wish you a very Merry Christmas 

New College Leicester, Glenfield Road, Leicester, LE3 6DN 

Telephone:  0116 231 8500 

Email:  enquiries@newcollege.leicester.sch.uk 


